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Kia ora Cr Barker,
 
The DCC Community Housing Portfolio has 940 community housing units, an addition of 4
community housing units since Council’s decision to allocate $20m to build new community
housing in the 10 Year Plan 2021-31.
 
The additional community housing units are located at Palmyra (2 fully accessible units, plus one
universally accessible unit) and at School Street (1 universally accessible unit).
 
Over the last 6 years the DCC has also replaced 9 community housing units at School Street,
refurbished 38 community housing units at our Palmyra Community housing and more recently
has completed all necessary work to make all 940 community housing units Healthy Homes
compliant.  Our Healthy Homes work was completed nearly a year ahead of schedule.
 
The DCC is now about to begin replacing 4 community housing units at Fitzroy Street.  These new

units will be one bedroom, universally accessible units.

 
Kā mihi,
 
Jackie Harrison
Manager Governance
Governance Support Office
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